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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council held in the Council Chambers Bere Alston on Tuesday 30th June 2015.            
Present     
                                     Cllr. R. Leithall                             Chairman of Council     
                                     Cllr. M. Benson                             Cllr. B. Lamb     



 Cllr. H. Boot-Handford        
        Cllr. R. Maycock          
                                     Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman                  Cllr. S. Munn    



 Cllr. P. Dennis           

        Cllr. G. R. Reed
                                     Cllr. S. Hanson           
        
87. Apologies.               
Apologies were received from Cllr. Piper due to business.
88. To interview the following three candidates for co-option to the two vacant places on the Parish Council. 1) Mr. Dave Pengelly 2) Mr. S. McQueen 3) Mr. Terry Martin.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed that Council suspend Standing Order 3T, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
1) Mr. Dave Pengelly. The Chairman welcomed Mr. Pengelly who was then invited to give a resume on why he wished to become a Councilor.
Councillors then asked Mr. Pengelly questions.
2) Mr. Stuart McQueen. The Chairman welcomed Mr. McQueen who was then invited to give a resume on why he wished to become a Councillor.
Councillors then asked Mr. McQueen questions.
3) Mr. Terry Martin. The Chairman welcomed Mr. Martin who was then invited to give a resume on why he wished to become a Councillor.
Councillors then asked Mr. Martin questions.
All candidates were shown to the IT Room after their interview.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed that Council go into part Two, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
Discussions took place and a secret ballot was held.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed that Council come out of part Two, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
The Clerk informed Council that Mr. Pengelly and Mr. Martin were the successful candidates to join the Council. Cllr. Leithall and the Clerk went to inform the candidates and thank Mr. McQueen for attending and congratulated both successful candidates. The Chairman invited both candidates to join the Council Meeting.
On joining the meeting both signed their acceptance of Office papers.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed reinstating Standing Order 3T, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.
89. Declaration of Interest.
1) Cllr. Benson, Cllr. Maycock and Cllr. Reed declared an interest as they are members of the Bere Peninsula Plans Group.
90. Chairman’s Report.
Tuesday 2nd June was the 125th Anniversary of the Plymouth Devonport & South Western Junction Railway (The Tamar Valley Line) and a Commemorative Plaque was unveiled at Bere Alston Station by the Mayor of West Devon in the presence of children from Bere Alston Primary School, other dignitaries, parishioners and Parish Councillors. We are grateful to all who helped set up this and other celebrations, especially the organising efforts of Cllr. Brian Lamb
Cllr. Ralph Maycock represented the Parish Council when Bere Alston Primary School celebrated its 350th Birthday (BIG Celebration day) on 11th June. 
We held a Special Full Council Meeting on 16th June, and I am sure Council Members will agree that the Bere Peninsula Community Plan Group (the Group) have collectively put in a lot of hard work over many months, and gave us an excellent presentation of their progress and findings so far in preparation for drafting a Neighbourhood Plan. Going forward with the process, one of the most likely difficult aspects will be to win maximum support (and minimum disappointment) of parishioners with the finalised recommendations for allocating housing sites to satisfy the Group’s recommended goal to satisfy West Devon’s Minimum Housing Requirement. To ensure Council Members and the Group has the best opportunity to communicate and understand the pros and cons of the various proposed development sites; it has been decided to hold a further Special Full Council Meeting on 7th July to review this topic. 
91. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these items.
   1a)  
Cllr. Benson-
 has been approached by parishioners voicing their concern about the damage to the 
Quay at Bere Ferrers by a JCB trying to position the sewage outfall pipe. Cllr. Benson has sent an email to head officer Port of Plymouth Marine Liaison and TECF no reply as yet.
   1b)   Cllr. Benson-
as one of the group who undertook the clear up of the area behind the Tap Hill Takeaway with the Tamar Valley Group, there is a lot of stuff back in there again. Clerk to ask workman to assess the area from a fireman’s point of view as a fire hazard.
2) Cllr. Hanson-
has had problems at Long Orchard with cars parking on the junction, she contacted 


Fix My Street run by Devon County Council they replied that it is a police matter.
92. To approve the minutes of Full Council held on 26th May as a true record and taken as read.
Cllr. Leithall proposed approval of the minutes of Full Council, seconded by Cllr. Reed.
Matters Arising.
Minute 35(1)
Cllr. Munn stated that Devon County Council did a good job on the main Bere Ferrers road there did not seem to be any delays, pat on the back for County.
SO RESOLVED
93. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on 9th June and taken as read, to deal 
      with matters arising.
  
Cllr. Lamb proposed adoption of the Plans minutes, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.             
Matters Arising.
Minute 48
Cllr. Lamb expressed concerns about the lack of paper work not being received from West 
Devon; he wished a letter sent to head of Planning. Cllr. Benson stated we can object but 
there is very little paper work as all correspondence goes to South Hams and it is returned to 
West Devon by email. Cllr. Leithall are Parish Councils able to give reasonable decisions as 
Statutory consultees, ask West Devon for a transitionary period for Councils to make 
arrangements.
Minute50
Cllr. Benson has no further information on training he will ask West Devon Borough 
Council.
Cllr. Lamb proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Chapman.






SO RESOLVED
94. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Open Spaces meeting held on 9th June and taken as read, 
     to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Maycock proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.              
Matters Arising
Minute 56(2)
The Clerk read a letter from Mrs. Kent re compost toilet and return of VAT. Refer back to 
Open Spaces.
Minute 56(3)
Water Butt at the Cemetery store. The Clerk reported that the roof slopes into the centre and 
there would be no way of directing water to the outer edge to fix a gutter and down pipe for a 
water butt.
Minute 58
Mr. Rickhard has now come up with the tick list. There is another meeting planned.
Cllr. Boot-Handford informed Council that a group has been set up to try and raise money for refurbishing the play park at The Down. Grants to be applied for out of Council as the original play park was done, Cllr. Pengelly has already been working on this. Refer to next Open Spaces.
Cllr. Benson pointed out if the money is raised by a Community Group they cannot claim VAT.
Minute 61.
Cllr. Maycock to look at setting up a meeting with Horrabridge Council re the problems with 
the mower will look at this at Open Spaces.
Cllr. Benson stated that Cllr. Boot-Handford suggested we walk away from the contract with Horrabridge.
Results of this issue to come back to Full Council.
Minute 64
Mr. M. Endean “With reference to my last letter, I have spoken to Paul Willmott and asked 
him to strim the allotment ASAP. I shall continue to use contractors to keep the allotment 
tidy and will try to do some small jobs myself.”
Minute65 (3)
Cllr. Lamb joint grant between Gulworthy and ourselves, the intention of this grant was to 
pick up items that County will not be undertaking. The Clerk stated that there has been no 
notification from Devon County on what work we need to do. Cllr. Lamb felt this needs to be 
taken to Southern Links, to be asked of Devon County. 
The Clerk has spoken to Cllr. Chalcroft who is no longer on Southern Links and advised her 
to contact the Clerk at Gulworthy.
Cllr. Maycock proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.






SO RESOLVED
95. To approve the minutes of the Special Full Council held on the 16th June as a true record and 
      taken as read.
Cllr. Leithall proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Chapman.   
Matters Arising.
Minute 74.
Cllr. Lamb Denham Bridge Road; if Council recalls our response to ‘Our Plan’ reference 
internal traffic I asked about a road survey. I am aware the Neighbourhood Plan Group has 
this in its 2016 proposals. I believe we need to start actions now by forming a small group of 
2/3 members to evaluate the problems we have so as to have some evidence. Cllr. Reed is
 well aware of the traffic problems, we should be seeking a view from the neighbouring 
parish and the pros and cons of what we think needs doing.
Cllr. Leithall proposed 2/3 members to start a group to look into the issues of Denham Bridge, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
Cllr. Boot-Handford feels there should be guidelines of what the parameters are and the group should report to Plans.
Cllr. Lamb asked for volunteers, Cllr. Pengelly and Cllr. Reed put their names forward with Cllr. Lamb.
Cllr. Lamb proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Munn.






 SO RESOLVED  
 97. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance and General Purposes meeting held on 23rd    
       June and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.  
Matters Arising
Minute 77(21)
water leak at the Cemetery-the Clerk produced a second estimate for repair to the water system at the Cemetery from West Country Utilities at the price of £420 +VAT.
Discussions took place, the first quote from Chammings was £1116, Cllr. Lamb proposed accept the quote 
from West Country Utilities, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford. Negotiate date as soon as possible and no 
later than 2 months.
Minute 80-
Regards money jointly obtained by Gulworthy for Lengthsman work. Refer back to F&GP.
· Projector for showing Plans, Cllr. Dennis stated all that is needed is a computer.
· Defibrillator joint application lead Council Peter Tavy Cllr. Boot-Handford has been in touch with Dotty Allen of BATs. They have no preconceived ideas about the defibrillator or where it should go in Bere Alston. Cllr. Boot-Handford feels the ball is in Peter Tavy’s court.
Minute 83-
Neighbourhood Plan Group questions to be addressed. Cllr. Boot-Handford felt there was no point in opening this up to Full Council as this will be re addressed at the Special Full Council meeting on Tuesday 7th July.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.



SO RESOLVED
98. Report from Cllr. Benson on West Devon Borough Council meeting and Plymouth Port of Marine 
      Liaison Meeting.
West Devon Borough Council 
Officers at the Borough Council are trying to deal with problems that have occurred with their website. Work is underway but this may take a while. The other issue being looked at is delays with councils switchboard this hopefully will be addressed.
Ian Luscombe has been appointed practice lead for Environmental Health under the new structure .Post is now being delivered to Follaton House, Totnes for onward dispatch mainly via email to West Devon, is all part of cost cutting and attempt to go paper light
Plymouth Port of Marine Liaison Meeting.
I attend this meeting on the 11th of June at Plymouth Guildhall. There was a presentation on antisocial behaviour and early intervention, not taking people to court but using civil enforcement to reduce crime on the waterfront. Plymouth City Officers & Police are using Community Protection notices and Dispersal Powers .There was also reference to antisocial behaviour on the water and the need for evidence of persistent activity some that members of the public can report these.
This was followed by a presentation by the RNLI on a Community Life Saving Plan. Every year 400 people drown, with 170 being of the coasts .The institution was founded in 1824 and the overall fatalities are much the same as when it was founded and 22 people being rescued by lifeboat every day. The aim of the new imitative is to reduce this by half by working with communities and using the Respect the Water National water safety campaign. Evidence shows that the prime target range for these casualties are young men aged between 18- 25 with the activities of Kayaking, Angling, Swimming, Windsurfing & Commercial Fishing being the most dangerous activities.
Plymouth City Council & the MOD Police are engaged in producing new signage encouraging members of the public who launch from public slipways from Military Vessels. Draft advice has been produced for Special Protection Areas and will be finalised for publication by September 30th. and work is ongoing for conservation advice for Marine Conservation Zones. The Rivers Tamar and Tavy fit within the Plymouth sites.
99. Correspondence.                                                    
1). Cllr. Sheldon -Courses this year from TAP Funding will be held from September 2015 onwards.
This is due to DALC being fully occupied on new courses following elections, some of which 
were underwritten by Devon County Council.
These courses are fully booked and as in the past are not held in West Devon.
A Course held in West Devon will be developed and called ‘Councillor Essentials’. These will be suitable for new and old Councillors alike - for basics and to act as an update and refresher.
Courses will be without charge for Parish/Town Councils in the Southern Links but a small 
charge is levied for Northern and Eastern Link Members.
For new Councillors – there have been a variety of courses held over the past few years, 
popular were Chairing Skills, Computer Skills and Cemetery Management (ICCM). Some 
Courses are open to Staff i.e. ‘Managing Open Spaces’.
2.) Devon County Council- Community news round-up June 2015.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members of the public and members of Council for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.10pm.
Signed this 28th day of July 2015.          
Chairman……………………………….
